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MASS INTENTIONS 

 

Saturday, January 15 

  5:00 pm Stephen Flynn McCarthy—Memorial 

Sunday, January 16 

  7:30 am Our Parishioners 

  9:00 am Katherine Whitelaw Stanton—Memorial 

Wednesday, January 19 

  8:15 am Darlene Longenecker—Month’s Mind 

Friday, January 21 

  8:15 am The MacDonald Family—Memorial 

Saturday, January 22 

  5:00 pm Shawn Dahlen—Memorial 

Sunday, January 23 

  7:30 am Our Parishioners 

WEEKEND MASS SCHEDULE�

Saturday: 5:00 pm  �

Sunday: 7:30 am, 9:00 am, 10:30 am �

View 9:00 am Mass live at www.holyfamilyduxbury.org�

�

DAILY MASS SCHEDULE�

Monday � Saturday at 8:15 am in main church �

�

CONFESSIONS�

Saturdays 4:00�4:45 pm�

First Fridays 6:30�7:30 pm�

�

EUCHARISTIC ADORATION �

Fridays 9 am ending with Evening Prayer/Benediction at 

5 pm in Our Lady’s Chapel�

Please enter rear door of church�

PASTOR’S CORNER 

 

There’s been a lot of contentiousness in our society these 

days – on many fronts.  Some of it is sparked by a 

growing fatigue with the pandemic and the irritability 

around having to wear masks when indoors in many 

places – even in church.  Then, there are the political 

divisions that have affected relationships among family 

members and friends, and in some cases, have pitted 

vaxers against anti-vaxers, not to mention the differences 

between a conservative outlook as opposed to a liberal 

outlook.  Unfortunately, along with these differences has 

been a growing tendency to demonize the other.  The 

lack of civility, which has been growing for many years, 

has only been amplified in such a climate.  

 

Interestingly, Cardinal Sean wrote in his blog recently 

about the effect such contentiousness is having among 

seminarians and more recently ordained priests.  After 

noting the more traditional tendencies among many of 

those entering seminary and religious congregations 

these days, he writes, “In many ways, I am very happy 

that our young clergy care deeply about the content of 

the faith, are happy to wear clerics, are committed to 

celibacy and love the Church’s liturgical tradition and 

piety.  I share all of those sentiments deeply, but I worry 

when seminary professors express to me their concern 

that seminarians and young priests are influenced by the 

toxicity of some social media.  Like all bishops, I want 

our priests to find joy in their vocation, the joy that can 

be robbed by the negativity and anger that often 

characterize a social media that is quick to judge and 

condemn, imputing the basest motivation to the people 

they are anxious to attack.  Christ meant for the Church 

to be his family.  At times we have become a 

dysfunctional family. That dysfunction can be overcome 

only by recommitting ourselves to the values of the 

Gospel, a deeper life of prayer and patient dialogue.”  

Such negativity, alienation and lack of peace and 

harmony are clearly not from God, but is evidence of the 

evil one.  That’s why I included a special Prayer of the 

Faithful this past weekend to address this sad situation: 

For a new dawning of peace and reconciliation within society, 

that God will melt hardened hearts, help those at odds to 

recognize the good in the other, and inspire new opportunities 

to advance civility and charity…   We pray to the Lord.  We 

need to pray for deliverance from such contentiousness 

that is impacting even our most sacred institutions.  I 

invite you to make that a special prayer intention of your 

own during these challenging times.  Our nerves may be 

frayed and our patience tested, but we cannot let the evil 

one destroy us from within.  We need to call upon the 

grace of God to help us overcome the darkness.  To read 

the full entry from Cardinal Sean’s blog, visit: http://

cardinalseansblog.org/2021/12/31/celebrating-

christmas-3/      

  God bless you!     Fr. Bob 

 

 

5:00 pm  -  February 13, March 13,  

April 10, May 8, June 12.  

(Second Sunday of the month) 

NOTE:  The homily and music at these Masses are 

geared more to young families, which take the place 

of what was provided formerly at the  

9:00 am Sunday Mass. 

MARTIN LUTHER KING, JR. DAY COMMUNITY 

PRAYER SERVICE - will take place tomorrow, Mon., 

Jan. 17, beginning with continental breakfast at 8 am 

and the service at 9 am at St. John’s Episcopal Church, 

410 Washington St., Duxbury.  The service will also be 

live-streamed at stjohnsduxbury.org.  Featuring 

visiting choir, St. Timothy’s Church, Atlanta and 

Duxbury High School Chamber singers.  Sponsored 

by the Duxbury Interfaith Council.  All are welcome!�
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OFFERTORY GIVING - on a regular basis to our 

Sunday collection or electronically through our Online 

Giving option enables our parish to better manage 

current expenses and more importantly, to be able to 

prepare a realistic budget for the next year.  Please 

use the Online Giving option to make a recurring 

contribution to Holy Family by using the QR code on 

this page, or by visiting https://giving.parishsoft.com/

App/Giving/hfdux.  Thank you!  

LEGACY SOCIETY – Please remember Holy Family 

Parish in your will.  It is a wonderful way to help pass 

on the legacy of our faith to future generations of 

parishioners!  When you do, please let us know so you 

can join the Legacy Society.  Contact our Finance & 

Operations manager, Cheryl Provost for details.   

PARISH STEWARDSHIP 

        

Weekly Parish Offertory Budget  $11,538 

 

Offertory collected on 1/9   $12,360    

Online giving for 1/9    $  5,335 

Total for 1/9     $17,695 

 

Thank you!  We are a generous people and  

our God is a generous God. 

USE THIS CODE TO GIVE! - You can now donate to 

the parish through Givebutter, which accepts credit 

cards, Venmo, Apple Pay, and PayPal.  To access 

Givebutter, use the QR code above, or visit https://

givebutter.com/hhdgsB. 

  

THANK YOU FOR YOUR GENEROSITY! 

GREETERS AND CLICKERS - We want to continue 

to be an evangelizing parish!  We need your help.  We 

are looking for volunteers who would like to be 

greeters to welcome people, and clickers to advance 

the PowerPoint slides to participate at Sunday 

M a s s ! !  C o n t a c t  J e a n n e  C r e g a n  a t 

jcregan@holyfamilyduxbury.org for more info. 

MASK / SOCIAL DISTANCING SECTION - Please 

note that our PARKING LOT SECTION of the church 

is designated only for parishioners wearing masks 

and social distancing. Thank you for your 

cooperation!  During this surge in the pandemic, all 

are required to wear a mask.  We remind parishioners 

who attend Mass and participate in parish activities to 

practice good hygiene, especially frequent 

handwashing, and to stay home if you are exhibiting 

signs of illness, even if only of a minor nature.  Our 9 

am Sunday Mass is still live-streamed on our website: 

www.holyfamilyduxbury.org.  

CHRISTMAS GIFT BOOKS ARE 

AVAILABLE – at the doors of the 

church for you to take home and share.  

Matthew Kelly in his book, Life is 

Messy shares how the worst three 

years of his life affected him.  And, by 

exploring the question: Can someone 

who has been broken be healed and 

become more beautiful and more 

lovable than ever before?  The answer will fill you 

with hope!  Share this helpful book with someone you 

know who could benefit from this book.  It could be 

just the right book at the right time! 

FY 2021 ANNUAL FINANCIAL REPORT – Paper 

copies of our parish annual financial report and 

accompanying letter are available at the doors of the 

church, and they are also available on our parish 

website.  Visit www.holyfamilyduxbury.org, then 

click the tab, “About Us.”  

2022 CATHOLIC FAMILY APPOINTMENT 

CALENDARS – are available at the doors of the 

church compliments of MacDonald Funeral Home.    

TAX STATEMENTS - Parishioners who wish to have 

a tax statement of their contributions to Holy Family 

Parish for the year 2021 are asked to call Cheryl 

Provost at 781-934-5055 x-129 or email 

(cprovost@holyfamilyduxbury.org) at the Parish 

Office.  A statement of your contributions will be 

mailed to you upon this request. 
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KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS - 

Learn more about the Knights 

of Columbus and help support 

o u r  C h u r c h  a n d 

community.  For more 

information about joining our 

Council ,  contact :   Jay 

M o n a g h a n ,  P G K , 

T r u s t e e ,  M e m b e r s h i p 

Director at: 781-424-7004.  More 

info can also be found 

at: kofc.org or talk with a 

Knight.  Our Council #15210 

meets on the third Wednesday 

of the month.�

JESUS IS HERE:  ARCHDIOCESE OF BOSTON 

EUCHARISTIC CONGRESS (Sat., June 18) - We 

are excited to announce that registration is now 

open for the 2022 Eucharistic Congress, Jesus is 

Here - a day-long event featuring Mass with  

Cardinal Seán, dynamic speakers including 

Bishop Robert Barron, Bishop Daniel Flores, 

Bobby and Jackie Angel, and Deacon Harold 

Burke-Sivers, Adoration, and a Eucharistic 

procession. Visit jesusishereboston.org for more 

information and to register! 

5

th

 SUNDAY ROSARY PROGRAM - 

The Knights of Columbus are once 

again sponsoring the Fifth Sunday 

Holy Rosary, which takes place on 

months that have five Sundays (only 

4 times over the next 12 months).  The 

5th Sunday Rosary here at Holy 

Family is on SATURDAY prior to the 

5 pm Mass.  The next one will be 

Saturday, January 29 at 4:40 pm in 

Our Lady’s Chapel.  Originally 

developed in the Middle Ages, the 

Rosary is, at its heart, a meditation on 

the lives of Christ and our Advocate, 

His mother, Mary.  All are welcome! 

VIEW & DISCUSS THE CHOSEN – Have you seen 

this popular video series about Jesus and His close 

followers?  While remaining faithful to the historical 

accounts of the life of Jesus found in the New 

Testament, this production offers some amplification 

that brings alive the personalities and backgrounds of 

Jesus and the people He encountered in his public 

ministry.  You can view the first 4 episodes of this 

great series with others online via Zoom and then 

have a discussion about it afterwards on Thursday 

evenings: January 27 – February 17 from 7:00 - 8:30 

pm.  You can also access the series free on the The 

Chosen App.  Check out the scrolling banner on the 

o p e n i n g  p a g e  o f  o u r  w e b s i t e 

www.holyfamilyduxbury.org for the link to register 

and to view the trailer.  Questions? Contact Jeanne 

C r e g a n  7 8 1 - 9 3 4 - 5 0 5 5  x  1 1 4 

or jcregan@holyfamilyduxbury.org. 

T H E  D U X B U R Y  P O L I C E 

DEPARTMENT - was presented with 

Duxbury Deli gift cards for Christmas 

with grateful appreciation by 

members of the Holy Family 

Church,  Knights of Columbus 

Council #15210.  

 

Shown left to right:   Deputy Chief 

Michael Carbone, Chief Steven 

McDonald, John Rutkowski, Jay 

Monaghan, David Doyle. 

CHRISTIAN MEN IN DISCUSSION - Men in Holy 

Family Parish are invited to join in on regular weekly 

Zoom discussions from 7 am to 8 am every Saturday 

morning.  The men’s group previews the weekly 

Mass readings and enjoys discussing a variety of 

thoughts that the readings inspire. All are welcome. If 

interested, please contact Deacon Don Larose at 

DLarose@holyfamilyduxbury.org. 
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COMING OR GOING? PARISH CENSUS 

REGISTRATION UPDATE – Please complete the 

following to update our parish records… whether you’ve 

recently moved here, are about to move away, or are a 

young person setting out on your own. 

NAME: _____________________________________  

ADDRESS:  __________________________________ 

PHONE:_____________________________________ 

EMAIL:______________________________________ 

CIRCUMSTANCES: __________________________ 

(Please clip this out and drop in the collection basket or 

email our Parish Office at office@holyfamilyduxbury.org). 

SUPPORT FOR THOSE EXPERIENCING 

ADDICTION AND/OR FOR THEIR LOVED ONES 

– is available here at Holy Family Parish through an I 

Thirst healing ministry trained counselor/parishioner.  

Sponsored by the Archdiocese of Boston, this ministry 

offers confidential, caring and spiritual support to 

those experiencing addiction and/or to their loved 

ones who are suffering due to this affliction.  I Thirst 

counselors receive extensive training and support as 

they engage in this ministry.  For more information, 

contact Eileen Cerne at 781-424-8533 or Paul Kasimatis 

at 781-934-5890.         

ALTAR SERVER MINISTRY – We have resumed our 

Altar Server ministry at Holy Family for children 10 

years and older.  The commitment is small; one or two 

weekend Masses a month, flexible according to your 

child’s availability.  Training is offered by 

appointment.  Please spread the word to children you 

know who would like to serve at Mass.  Parents of 

interested children should contact Phillip Nagy at 

phillip.nagy@verizon.net. 

DYNAMIC CATHOLIC’S NEW CONTENT HUB: 

DYNAMIC+ - Obtain the free array of online 

resources addressing pivotal moments in the lives of 

Catholics including: Baptism / Parenting, First 

Communion / Reconciliation, Confirmation, Marriage 

Preparation / Marriage Enrichment – all available at 

https://www.dynamiccatholic.com/plus.html.  Share 

the word with those who may appreciate accessing 

these powerful resources! 

DO YOU NEED PRAYERS? - A Prayer 

Ministry Phone Line is available here at 

Holy Family.  Call the Phone Line at 781

-934-5055 (x133).  Leave your name (it 

can be only your first name) and the 

specific prayer request.  The intention will be passed 

along to the members of this intercessory prayer 

ministry.  If you wish someone to call you back to 

acknowledge your request, please leave your phone 

number as well. 

DO YOU OR SOMEONE YOU KNOW NEED 

SPECIAL SUPORT - because of difficulty coping 

with any life event, e.g., death of a loved one, job loss 

or serious illness?  Trained Stephen Ministers of our 

parish are available to help.  Contact Colleen or Don 

Larose at 781-635-5502 or 339-832-2366.��

EXAMINING THE 

OUR FATHER - The 

Fathers of the early 

c e n t u r i e s  o f 

Christianity include 

saints, scholars, 

bishops, priests, 

laity, and ascetics, who are all united in their hunger 

to know the Lord.  Thus, we could ask for no better 

guides in a prayerful examination of the Our 

Father.  Join Fr. John Gavin, SJ for a free webinar 

presentation this Tues., Jan. 18 at 7:00 pm that will 

introduce some of these major interpreters—Cyprian 

of Carthage, Augustine of Hippo, Maximus the 

Confessor and others—and share their wisdom 

regarding the transformative power of Christ's 

command to "pray like this."  Fr. Gavin is an 

Associate Professor of Religious Studies at the College 

of the Holy Cross and is compelling speaker.  To 

register, click here REGISTER NOW or visit 

www.sjs.edu/events. 

DONATION REQUEST – During 

the months of January and 

February, our Middle School and 

High School youth groups, as well 

as our 10

th

 grade Confirmation 

students will be making fleece 

blankets that will be donated to 

local area children’s hospitals.  If 

you are interested in helping to contribute to this great 

cause, yards of fleece can be dropped off in the 

narthexes before Mass the next few weekends or at the 

parish center during business hours.  Bright, happy 

colors and patterns have been requested by the 

organization.  If you have any questions, please 

c o n t a c t  M a t t h e w  B e n s m a n  a t 

mbensman@holyfamilyduxbury.org  
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A Welch Senior Living Community

Phillips
Tree & Construction

TREE REMOVAL
Pruning & Trimming • Hazardous Removals

Vista & Land Clearing • Stump Grinding • Aerial Work

SEPTIC SYSTEM
Repair & Installation • Inspections • New Design

Backhoe & Perc Test • Demolition & Grading
Chris@PhillipsTree.com • Christopher N. Phillips

781-934-7255
www.phillipstree.com

Andrew A. Frates - President
Adam Frates - Vice President • Janice M. Frates - Funeral Dir.

Kingston • Carver
phone 781-585-4453 • fax 781-206-2625

shepherdfuneralhome.com

Harry Taylor
781.308.1443

harry@portsidere.com
Parishioner

	 JOSEPH CHENEY, OWNER

Your one stop Kitchen 
Design - Build - Remodeling Partner

Sagamore Beach Showroom
99 State Rd., Route 3A, Sagamore Beach

508-888-4762
www.capekitchens.com

Hours: Mon. - Sun. 11am - 7pm Daily
150 Summer Street, Kingston

(781) 585-7711
whatareyoucraving.com

Z HAIR
STUDIO

31 Bay Road, Duxbury
781-934-5410

Your Full-Service Neighborhood Liquor Store
Fine wine • Beer • Liquor • Cigars • Lottery

Let’s keep everyone safe! No In-Store Shopping! Curbside pick-up or HOME DELIVERY only
Please call 781-422-999 to order or walk right up  |  No on-line orders please!

Kingsbury Square, Kingston | Next to Big Y Supermarket

www.empirewineandspirits.com

Duxbury’s Dentist 
for almost 50 years!
Cosmetic & Restorative Dentistry
Endodontics & Implants
Welcoming New Patients!
781.934.2941
24 Bay Road, Duxbury

Contact Bill Ames 
to place an ad today! 
bames@4LPi.com or 
(800) 477-4574 x6424


